
 
  

 

 

 PRAYER LETTER – September 2024 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

Last month I had the privilege of visiting our missionaries, Robert 

and Sara Stover in Tacna, Peru.  Since my last visit there, they have 

made tremendous progress.  Souls have been saved, the church has 

grown, and they have been able to purchase land next door to begin 

building Sunday School rooms.  Brother Stover has a good group of 

men in his church that help him with all the aspects of the ministry.  

He also has a tremendous support group of national pastors, whose 

hearts the Lord has knit together. There are five Baptist churches 

who help one another with building programs, special meetings and 

prayer.  While I was there, all the churches gathered for a day of 

games and fellowship, and it was a blessing to see the love they 

have for one another.   

 

Robert and Sara are not only doing a tremendous job in their 

ministry, but they are also doing a great work with their eight kids.  

Their oldest is seventeen, and their youngest was born this past 

June.  One thing that was very noticeable to me was that their kids 

are 100% plugged into the ministry, and they have a strong 

connection with the young and old of the church.    

 

Pray for the people of Tacna.  It has a population of 342,000 people, 

and according to what our Lord said, the majority are on the road 

that leads to destruction.  Pray to the Lord of the harvest, that He 

would send other families, like the Stovers, to Tacna and to the 

other needy fields of the world.   

 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for our ministry.  In 

November, the Lord willing, I will be headed to Bucaramanga, Colombia.   

 

In Christ, 

Bruce Berry 
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